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Dear Chair Atterbeary, Vice Chair Wilkins, and Distinguished Members of the Committee:  

I am writing to express support for HB 1122: Office of Child Care Advisory Council - Membership 
Alterations. This legislation adds a representative from the Maryland Association of Public 
Library Administrators to the Office of Child Care Advisory Council.  

Public libraries serve as essential resources for people of all ages and interests, with a core 
mission to support early childhood education and development. Libraries are natural partners for 
early childhood educators and child care providers, and the inclusion of a representative from the 
Maryland Association of Public Library Administrators will significantly strengthen the 
Council’s ability to shape policies that impact children, families, and child care providers 
throughout Maryland. 
 
A child’s development in communication, listening, thinking, and learning starts long before they 
enter school. Early interactions, problem-solving, and conflict resolution are all influenced by 
early childhood experiences. As the first public learning environment for many children, public 
libraries play a pivotal role in fostering positive early childhood experiences. In regions where 
access to quality preschool programs is limited, public libraries often serve as the sole resource 
for early literacy and executive functioning development. By incorporating library experts into 
the Council, policymakers can leverage these valuable contributions to build a more holistic 
approach to early childhood education. 
 
Thank you for your commitment to Maryland’s youngest learners. We respectfully ask for your 
favorable recommendation of HB 1122 for passage. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Karen S. Earp 
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